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To:Mr S. C. Tsang  Clerk to Legco Subcommittee on Trade Marks Rules
From:Barry Yen
Date:3 March, 2003
Re:Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap.559) (Commencement) Notice 2003

Dear Mr Tsang

Thank you for your facsimile dated 25 February 2003.  We greatly appreciate the
opportunity to provide our opinion on the Trade Marks Rules (“Rules”) and the Trade
Marks Ordinance (Commencement) Notice 2003.

Both we and the businesses we represent eagerly anticipate the introduction of the new
Trade Marks Ordinance.  We appreciate that the Intellectual Property Department and
others have spent a significant amount of time and effort in preparing and settling the
Rules.  We have appreciated the dialogue with the Intellectual Property Department
explaining the Rules and in some cases modifying the Rules to take into account the
concerns of business and industry representatives.

Overall we are very happy with the Rules.  The Intellectual Property Department
deserve congratulations for their efforts.

Given the time constraints we appreciate that not every scenario can be covered in the
Rules.  Nonetheless, we prefer that the Rules and related Ordinance be implemented on
4 April 2003.

I wrote about the changes in the law in the internationally circulated ““““Trade Mark
Yearbook 1995”””” (copy attached).  Trade mark owners around the world were put on
notice of the Hong Kong Government’s intentions since as early as 1995!

The few situations which may not apparently be covered or clearly set out in the Rules
can be clarified in Registry Practice Directions and also the contemplated Registry Work
Manual.

We are looking forward to our further cooperation with the Intellectual Property
Department. The private sector and the Intellectual Property Department should be
partners in the protection of trade marks rights in the most efficient, cost effective and
sensible manner consistent with the Hong Kong Government’s desire to be a world



class city.

Please let me know if we can be of any further help.

Yours sincerely

Barry Yen
PS      We regret that this request for submissions only arrived after the close
of business on 25 February 2003 and provided a very short deadline (three days)
for response. It would be helpful if more time were allowed for any future
requests for comments.
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